

February 15, 2023

Dear Senators Rolfes, Robinson, Wilson, and Gildon and Representatives Ormsby, Bergquist, Gregerson, Macri, Stokesbary, Chambers, and Corry:

Re: Requesting additional funding in the 2023-25 Operating Budget to support the No Child Left Inside grant program

On behalf of the 115 undersigned organizations, we thank you for your strong support of the No Child Left Inside grant program, which connects youth to nature through outdoor education and recreation programs. Studies have shown the incredible benefits to children who spend time outside. However, far too often, race, income, identity, ability, and zip code affect children's regular and safe access to nature. The No Child Left Inside program helps level that imbalance. Yet, funding requests have always significantly surpassed available grant dollars. The need is great. Therefore, we respectfully request that the No Child Left Inside grant program be funded at \$9 million in the 2023-25 Operating Budget.

Revitalized in 2015 by the Governor's Blue Ribbon Task Force on Parks and Outdoor Recreation, No Child Left Inside (NCLI) is now the critical state program connecting youth and families from a variety of underserved communities - including low-income, Black, Indigenous and people of color, immigrants and refugees, and people with disabilities - to the outdoors across the state. Since 2015, the program has served more than 100,000 youth from a wide variety of different locations, economic backgrounds, races, ethnicities and abilities. On average, 70 percent of youth benefitting from the program are eligible for free and reduced lunch, 57 percent are youth of color, 17 percent are English language learners, and 21 percent are youth with disabilities. Each year, NCLI has received more and more grant requests, totaling a historic \$12.4 million in the 2023-25 grant cycle. With no additional funding, only one-third of the applicants will receive financial support. We can do better to meet the needs of children and young adults across the state. No Child Left Inside's strong track record of success deserves more funding.

The Governor's proposed budget maintains the current funding levels for No Child Left Inside. We respectfully request that you fund No Child Left Inside at \$9 million, providing an additional \$4.5 million for the program in your proposed operating budget for the next biennium. Even at this funding level, the state could not meet all of the demands for support. However, \$9 million would allow the program to serve more than 70 percent (roughly 125 applicants) in the next biennium, providing transformational experiences to more than 100,000 youth across Washington and facilitating more than 3.4 million hours of much-needed outdoor activity. In addition, the state grant dollars would be matched by more than \$6 million in private contributions. To date, NCLI grant funds have been matched by nearly \$4 million in private donations. Most importantly, NCLI is designed to support communities that

need it most. These programs serve rural and urban communities across the state and provide immeasurable benefits that are needed now more than ever.

With your help, we can provide more children the opportunity to connect to nature. The No Child Left Inside grant program can change lives for tens of thousands of Washington's youth. Please make a sound and smart investment for the future of Washington's children by increasing the state's investment in No Child Left Inside. This is a down payment for the future leaders, innovators, and advocates of our communities across the state. Thank you for your leadership and commitment to connecting children to Washington's great outdoors.

## Sincerely,

Jacqueline Reyes

Urban to Wild Program Manager - Seattle

The Wilderness Society

Andrea Ilmer

Advocacy Director

Washington Trails Association

Martin LeBlanc

Principal

LBC Action

Ashleigh Shoecraft Executive Director

**Braided Seeds** 

Zach Wenman

**Recreation Coordinator** 

City of Burien

Claire Bruncke Executive Director

DJH Kids and Community Center

Amy Brockhaus

Deputy Director

Mountains to Sound Greenway Trust

Michael May Program Manager

City of Tukwila Parks & Recreation

Jill Scheffer President

Kittitas Environmental Education Network

(KEEN)

Yesenia Castro

Co-Executive Director

CultureSeed

David Mendoza

Director of Advocacy & Engagement

The Nature Conservancy

Linnea Westerlind

Outdoor Childhood Puget Sound

Tom Sebastian President & CEO

Compass Health

Chiyo Crawford Executive Director

**ECOSS** 

Graham Taylor

Convener

The Outdoor Equity Coalition

Jennifer Maier

Community Education Services Manager

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic

Todd Elsworth

**Executive Director** 

**Recreation Northwest** 

Jami Ostby Marsh

Director

West Valley Outdoor Learning Center

Layla Anane **Executive Director** 

the Service Board

Dorry Foster

Chief Executive Officer Wenatchee Valley YMCA

David Dunphy Executive Director

Youth Experiential Training Institute (Y.E.T.I.)

Mendy A. Harlow **Executive Director** 

Hood Canal Salmon Enhancement Group

Amy Eberling **Executive Director** The Salish Sea School

Raina Baker Executive Director

Camp Beausite Northwest

Ed Bronsdon **Executive Director** 

Outdoors for All Foundation

Lia Hartman Owner

Sequoia's Treehouse, LLC

Sibyl Maer-Fillo Director

Washington Outdoor School

Madison Huscher

Teacher

La Conner School District

Don Crawford Director

Clallam County Parks, Fair, & Facilities

Erin Dilworth Deputy Director

Communities for a Healthy Bay

Jon Luther Development

Multicultural Child and Family Hope Center

Justin Brown

Recreation Manager

Longview Parks and Recreation

Oak Rankin

**Executive Director** Glacier Peak Institute

Jay Cochran **Executive Director** 

North Whidbey Pool, Park, and Recreation

District

Richard Good

Director of Development

Mount Baker Council, Boy Scouts of America

**Deb Crockett Executive Director** 

Garden-Raised Bounty (GRuB)

Kelsey Kittleson

Youth Conservation Corps Program Coordinator

San Juan Islands Conservation District

Khavin Debbs **Executive Director** Tiny Trees Preschool

Barbara Schultheiss Executive Director

Lopez Island Family Resource Center

Monica Anney **Program Director** 

Wild Grief

Ken Salem

**Director of Strategic Initiatives** 

Boys & Girls Clubs of Snohomish County

Melanie Lyons **Executive Director** Summer Search

Becca Hebron District Manager

Foster Creek Conservation District

Mary Dodsworth

Director

City of Lakewood

Stacey Hinden
Executive Director

Vashon Wilderness Program

Theresa Samuelsen Executive Director Camp Fire NCW

Peter Bahls
Executive Director

Northwest Watershed Institute

Barbara Schultheiss Executive Director

Lopez Island Family Resource Center

Lorelei Felchlin Executive Director Sahale Outdoors

Julie Hirsch Program Director

Garden of the Salish Sea Curriculum (GSSC)

Pacific Shellfish Institute

Chambliss Keith
Administrator/Instructor/Guide

Hood Canal School District - BOOTS

Emily Russell Director

**Roots Outdoor Education** 

Scott MacGowan
President of Board

Post 84

Tiffany Pearsall
Executive Director
Play Frontier

Stacey Coltrain Park Ranger 1

Washington State Parks and Recreation

Licia Sahagun Executive Director Wild Whatcom

Karen Phillips Executive Director Camp Hope of SW WA Sara-Anne Leavitt Program Director Sahale Outdoors

Nicole Killebrew

Board President / Interpretation Coordinator Environmental Science Center / Seattle

Aquarium

Sharon Mast Psychotherapist

Evolve Mindful Therapy, PLLC

Kelly Jiang

Vice President and Chair of Advocacy Committee

Issaguah Alps Trails Club

Claire Smallwood Executive Director

SheJumps

Marc Heisterkamp Executive Director

Northwest Outward Bound School

Andrea Anderson
Chief Executive Officer

Girl Scouts of Western Washington

Canuche Terranella Executive Director

Wenatchee River Institute

Nicole Banta

Operations Director

TreeSong Nature Awareness & Retreat Center

Stacey Nordgren Grants Manager IslandWood

Thomas Im Deputy Director

Interim Community Development Association

Marcy Reynolds Monkeyfist Facilitation

Rebecca Ryan Education Director

Wenatchee River Institute

Ed Ewing

**Executive Director** 

Bike Works

Elsa Watson
Executive Director

Walla Walla Public Schools Foundation

Yvonne Kraus Executive Director

Evergreen Mountain Bike Alliance

Frederick Davis President WayOut Kids

Jason Lundgren
Executive Director
Cascade Fisheries

**Bailey Denmark** 

Director of Development Big City Mountaineers

Jena Gooch

After / Summer School Program Director

Orondo School District

Michell Alfiere

Activities & Events Coordinator City of Orting Recreation

Betsy Robblee

Conservation & Advocacy Director

The Mountaineers

Julie Griffith
Executive Director

Camp STIX Diabetes Programs

Michael Lasater Fitness Teacher

Wenatchee High School

Paris McClusky

Executive Director

South Sound Estuary Association: DBA, Puget

Sound Estuarium

Elizabeth Bullard

Executive Director Seattle PlayGarden Barbara McCullough-Jones

Camp Director

Kiwanis Camp Wa-Ri-Ki

**David Troutt** 

Chair

Nisqually River Council

Vanessa Kritzer Executive Director

Washington Association of Land Trusts

Alix Lee-Tigner

Lake Sammamish Urban Wildlife Refuge

Partnership Coordinator

**Trout Unlimited** 

Robert W. Davidson President & CEO Seattle Aquarium

Cha Cha Sawyer Coordinator

King County Play Equity Coalition

Daniel Ensley

**Development and Partnerships Specialist** 

Oasis Youth Center

Davy Clark

**Program Director** 

Nisqually River Education Project

Justin Hall

Executive Director

Nisqually River Foundation

Chevon Powell

Golden Bricks Events

Christina Wolf Grants Manager Hope for Homies

Sara Welsh

Director of Youth Programming The Community Boating Center

Rebecca Benjamin

North Olympic Salmon Coalition

Erin Huffstodt Event Director

Washington Student Cycling League

Garrett Moore Parkour Visions

April Katz Founder

The AIROW PROJECT (Adaptive & Inclusion

Recreation of Whatcom County)

Silvia Giannattasio-Lugo Co-Executive Director Young Women Empowered

Andy Basabe Leadership Team

Vamos Outdoors Project

Jenny Weddle

Director of Operations Peak 7 Adventures

Chase Buffington

Director

Cispus Learning Center

Renee M. Hadley District Manager

Walla Walla County Conservation District

Sarah Exner Business Manager

Republic Outdoor Adventure Rangers

Amelia Kolb

Board of Directors - Chair Fidalgo Nature School

Dave Newell President and CEO

Children's Home Society of Washington

Christy Bracewell Trotter

CEO

Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic

Bec Detrich Executive Director North Cascades Institute

Julie Youngs Education Director Squaxin Island Tribe

Christine Mahler Executive Director

Washington Wildlife and Recreation Coalition

Annitra Peck Program Director

Nooksack Salmon Enhancement Association

Chris Liu

Partnerships Lead

**Outdoor Asian Washington** 

David Spies Board President

Columbia Breaks Fire Interpretive Center

Bryan Rust

**Executive Director** 

Bellingham Bay Community Boating Center

Mike Rohde Executive Director

Pacific Coast Salmon Coalition

Kim Simon

Learning and Engagement Coordinator

Museum of Northwest Art